
 

 

 

 

 

 

17 March 2022 

 

 

Excellency,  

 

  Reference is made to my letter dated 20 December 2021 regarding the first meeting of the 

Advisory Committee on Sustainable Urbanization tasked with supporting the prepartions for 

the High-level meeting to assess the implementation of the New Urban Agenda to be convened 

on 28 April 2022 pursuant to General Assembly resolution 75/224..  

 

In this regard, I have the honour to attach herewith a summary of the Advisory 

Committee’s second meeting, held on 9 March 2022.The agenda of the meeting included a 

briefing on the Secretary-General Report on the Progress in the implementation of the New Urban 

Agenda (A/76/639) , an update on the preparations for the High-level meeting and related 

initiatives and feedback from members of the Advisory Committee on elements for the draft 

concept note and provisional programme of the High-level meeting.  

 

As previously indicated, Member States are invited to share inputs and suggestions with 

my Office on the preparating of the High-level meeting. I would also strongly encourage all 

Member States to participate at the highest level possible at the High-level meeting, in order to 

achieve urgent transformative action at the scale and speed needed to create the future we want 

and deliver for the people we serve.  

 

For further information about the Advisory Committee, you may contact Mr. Mohammed 

Amin Shaker, Senior Adviser for Sustainable Development (mohammed.shaker@un.org and Ms. 

Feryal Adel Almuharraqi, Adviser for Sustainable Development (feryal.almuharraqi@un.org) at 

my Office.  

 

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration. 

 

 

 

 

Abdulla SHAHID 

 

All Permanent Missions and  

Permanent Observers to the United Nations  

New York 
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